
C O M M U N I T Y  N E W S  •  A U G U S T  2 0 2 4 BanterBARCOO

Send to us, tag us, share with us your best photo to feature in our monthly 
newsletter! 

Stonehenge Bushman’s Carnival



Contact Council
Jundah Council Office 
Phone: (07) 4658 6900
Email: shire@barcoo.qld.gov.au

Mayor Sally O'Neil: 0447 723 193
      sally.oneil@barcoo.qld.gov.au

         
Cr Roger Batt: 0448 585 942 
roger.batt@barcoo.qld.gov.au

  
Cr Andrew Miller: 0428 437 975 
andrew.miller@barcoo.qld.gov.au

Cr Tony Jackson: 0428 583 254
tony.jackson@barcoo.qld.gov.au

Cr James Kidd: 0475 800 388
james.kidd@barcoo.qld.gov.au 

  In this Issue: 
Mayor's Message P3 - P4

Council News P5 - P6

Community Notices P7 - P12

Events Calendar P13

Attachments 

Ergon Energy Update 

Please send all Newsletter content to: 
newsletter@barcoo.qld.gov.au

Cut off date for SEPTEMBER Newsletter
COB 24 September 2024

T A B L E  O F  C O N T E N T S

BARCOOBanter

P A G E  2

A U G U S T  2 0 2 4  |  V O L U M E  4 6B A R C O O  B A N T E R  



specifically the RAPAD region of councils. Lead by Duncan Taylor an advocate for further education being
offered to those unable to attend conventional institutions allows students to select courses from universities,
TAFE, vocational education and distance education. The federal government has provided funding to set up
venues throughout the region with the main hub being in Longreach and smaller hubs throughout the region.
In the Barcoo Shire we will have a space for students at the visitor information centre in Jundah, it will consist
of high speed internet, computers and after hours security access. We will have staff trained to assist students
with minor issues and a centre manager based in Longreach who will be able to provide more high level
assistance such as exam preparation or techniques in assignment writing. This is a really exciting initiative as
only 19% of regional Australia from 1989 to 2017 had received a higher education and in the Barcoo it is only
9%. Through this, if we can go from 1 in 10 young people in the Barcoo Shire completing a qualification after
school to more I would see this as a huge success. Our facility should be ready to go by the end of October
ready for anyone young or old wishing to pursue a course. I will share further information as it becomes
available.

Hello Everyone

Hope all is well. August traditionally would send cold southerly winds for the close out
of winter, not so for 2024. It seems winter decided to exit early to get us accustomed to
spring. I am hoping for another cold snap and the temperatures remaining mild for the
remainder of spring. Unfortunately though we might be headed for a long hot
summer.

County University Centre RAPAD CWQ
Through RAPAD a concept that has been implemented and very successful in regional
and rural areas of Victoria, NSW and QLD has now been extended into remote Qld,
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Windorah Campdraft, Challenge, Rodeo
and Bronco Branding
This year’s event was a great success with
record numbers of nominations for the
campdraft and challenge. The cowboys had
trouble sticking to the lively rodeo livestock
but was entertaining for all. The bronco
branding drew its usual expert competitors
for action packed entertainment as well.
There were many campers spread over the
grounds and Saturday afternoon saw a light
shower of rain come over and settle the
dust but not spoil the event. Great weekend
of bush sport and congratulations well
done to the organisers.

Board of Directors - RAPAD CW QLD
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Stonehenge Bushmans Carnival
This was another weekend that was action packed with
a challenge, horse gymkhana, bike gymkhana, rodeo,
barrels and bronco branding. There was a huge crowd
of over 500 through the gate proving these events are
well supported by competitors and those seeking
entertainment. The weather was kind with beautiful
mild days and fresh nights, makes weekends like these
a pleasure to attend. Another great weekend of bush
sport and congratulations and well done to the
committee.

The following is the externally funded project status update:  
Budgerygar floodway – contractor on site
Stonehenge water treatment plant new shed and filter upgrade – contractor due on site to incorporate
current alarm system with new filter system, to be completed by September

The following is an update of our work crews and their progress on roads around the Shire. Council has
changed the work crew roster temporarily to a 5 on 2 off roster due to compliance with National Heavy Vehicle
Regulator. This is a temporary measure whilst the appropriate plans are implemented and should be resolved
in the coming months. Dave Ross’s crew have completed an 8km resheet at Sly’s Lookout on the Windorah
Birdsville Rd. They have relocated to the Farrars to do some stabilised rehabilitation of the floodways. Jason
Beilby’s crew have completed work on the Bimerah Isisford Rd project and have relocated to Retreat Yaraka
Road to do a resheet at the boundary end. Contractor Crew are doing flood damage from Warbreccan to
Eldwick. Flying gang 1 are placing signs on newly completed Bimerah Isisford road project and flying gang 2 are
installing a TMR box culvert replacement at Sly’s Lookout.

The maintenance grader will be doing work on the Whitula Tanbar Rd. If there are sections of roads requiring
immediate attention, please notify Council. 

Don’t forget, Council meetings are open to the public and all community members are welcome. Council
meetings are rotated around the three towns, and we notify via an online flyer of upcoming Council meeting
dates and times. The next meeting will be held in Jundah on the 18th of September 2024.
Please don’t hesitate to contact me on the details below if you have any queries or concerns.

Regards 
Sally O’Neil
Mayor, Barcoo Shire
Sally.oneil@barcoo.qld.gov.au
Please note my new phone number 0447 723 193

mailto:Sally.oneil@barcoo.qld.gov.au


P A G E  5

C O U N C I L  N E W S
JULY COUNCIL MEETING WRAP UP 

All Barcoo Shire Council minutes can be downloaded for public viewing on our Publishing Portal at the
following link https://myportal.barcoo.qld.gov.au/public/publications. Below are some extracts from the
minutes of the May meeting.

CHRISTMAS CLOSURE 2024
Council will close the Jundah Administration Office, the Jundah, Stonehenge and Windorah Information
Centres and Libraries for the Christmas/New Year period from close of business on Wednesday 18
December 2024, reopening on Monday 6 January 2025, with a public notice of the closure provided. 

 HOUSING POLICY REVIEW
 Council adopted the revised Housing Policy (BSC-014), this policy can be downloaded from our website on
the following link https://www.barcoo.qld.gov.au/about-council/policies

The Barcoo Shire Council holds its next Ordinary Meeting on Wednesday 18 September 2024 at the Jundah
Council Chambers Board Room commencing at 9:00am. This is an excellent opportunity to meet with
Councillors and senior Council staff to discuss ideas or matters of concern you may have. Council encourages
community engagement and interest, and we hope to see members of the community at our Council meetings
or joining us for morning tea.
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POSITIONS VACANT 

Barcoo Shire have a number of positions currently available with Council.  Please check our website
for latest updates, position descriptions and how to apply on the following link
https://www.barcoo.qld.gov.au/about-council/employment/job-vacancies

Council Support (All Rounder) Office
Expression of Interest (EOI): Casual Pool - Plant Operators 
Director of Corporate Services
Executive Assistant
Grader Operator (Experienced)

GIANT GAMES & FAIRY LIGHTS
 AVAILABLE FOR COMMUNITY USE

Did you know that Council now have giant games that
are available at our three Information Centres. These are
free for people to use for things like birthday parties or
events. Simply sign them out and return when you are
finished. They include a giant connect 4, giant snakes
and ladders, bocce, giant quoits and giant number toss
(Finska).

We are also now offering our stunning fairy lights as well.
These are power lights not solar, contact Megan Miller to
book them for your event! 

https://myportal.barcoo.qld.gov.au/public/publications
https://www.barcoo.qld.gov.au/about-council/policies
https://www.barcoo.qld.gov.au/about-council/employment/job-vacancies
https://www.barcoo.qld.gov.au/about-council/employment/job-vacancies
https://www.barcoo.qld.gov.au/about-council/employment/job-vacancies
https://www.barcoo.qld.gov.au/about-council/employment/job-vacancies
https://www.barcoo.qld.gov.au/about-council/employment/job-vacancies
https://www.barcoo.qld.gov.au/about-council/employment/job-vacancies
https://www.barcoo.qld.gov.au/about-council/employment/job-vacancies
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COUNCIL RATES HAVE BEEN ISSUED

𝗕𝗮𝗿𝗰𝗼𝗼 𝗦𝗵𝗶𝗿𝗲 𝗖𝗼𝘂𝗻𝗰𝗶𝗹 𝗵𝗮𝘀 𝘁𝗵𝗶𝘀 𝘄𝗲𝗲𝗸 𝗶𝘀𝘀𝘂𝗲𝗱 𝗿𝗮𝘁𝗲𝘀 𝗻𝗼𝘁𝗶𝗰𝗲𝘀 𝘄𝗶𝘁𝗵 𝘁𝗵𝗲 𝗶𝘀𝘀𝘂𝗲 𝗱𝗮𝘁𝗲 𝗱𝗶𝘀𝗽𝗹𝗮𝘆𝗶𝗻𝗴 𝗮𝘀 𝟮𝟳 𝗔𝘂𝗴𝘂𝘀𝘁 𝟮𝟬𝟮𝟰.

To receive the discounted rate, please have your payment to the Barcoo Shire by 26 September 2024.
Please note that payments can take up to 3 days to clear in our account. If you have not received your
Rates notice within a week, please contact council as soon as possible.

To assist making payments Council offer several options including:
Cash, card or cheque at Council main office in Jundah or Windorah and Stonehenge Information
Centres,
By post via cheque or money order,
BPAY - Biller code 293209 - Reference is included on your rates notice,
Credit card over the phone, please call 4658 6900,
Council also offer payment plans weekly, fortnightly and monthly if you wish to pay your rates off.

Please contact Council if you have any questions or wish to discuss this further with us on (07) 4658
6910 or via email accounts.receivable@barcoo.qld.gov.au.
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WESTERN QLD COUNCIL AUCTION

Barcoo Shire Council is taking part in a combined auction with Western Councils. The Auction will be conducted online
at Nasco commencing on 30 September 2024 at 12pm and concluding on 3 October 2024, 12pm. Council have some
vehicles in the auction, please keep checking for updated items. 

To view the catalogue prior to the auction click on the following link https://nasco.bidsonline.com.au/catalogue-
group.aspx?chid=459&BID=

ENCAUSTIC WORKSHOP – STONEHENGE – 3 & 4 AUGUST
2024

Over the weekend of August 3 & 4, some novice participants
enjoyed a weekend of Encaustic painting in Stonehenge.

Encaustic is a beeswax paint that is kept molten on a heated
palette, applied to a surface then reheated to fuse the paint into an
enamel-like finish. This form of art began in Ancient Greece.
Multiple layers of the beeswax paint were applied to the marine ply
squares to produce the finished artwork.

Thank you to the RADF program and the Barcoo Shire Council for
providing this workshop to our community.

https://nasco.bidsonline.com.au/catalogue-group.aspx?chid=459&BID=
https://nasco.bidsonline.com.au/catalogue-group.aspx?chid=459&BID=
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The Spirit of the Bush Photography competition is back for 2024! 

Rural Aid’s Spirit of the Bush photo competition explores every part of rural life through photos taken by you.
Have you taken photos recently that tell a story about life on the farm, showcasing your rural community or a

beautiful country sunset?

The 12 winning photos will be transformed into a stunning calendar that will help raise funds for Rural Aid's
vital services. Winners will also receive a $250 pre-paid VISA card.

The competition closes at 5pm Tuesday 1st October 2024 (AEST).
For more details and to enter go to www.ruralaid.org.au/spirit-of-the-bush/
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https://www.facebook.com/RuralAidAustralia?__cft__[0]=AZUVjcNivsG5pKDc-XwhHr_raoz_IQIFoBId4u4tctU2qaxnqqdztHvEE0J2_6XUdP7TcPcwQP7gesHHootIIa2TFnoKwKP3Uhw7m8qOMdW1oTeHX9S9KxWJOPkTvDd9--pbWS1PDfVhk9dL626DhhdgYVCwuu6SfFCMYn0L_3253fCJMMwjhYkZvw-Nt_zFTkuhjxZEbYbVMWW4OlJobzDZ&__tn__=-]K-R
http://www.ruralaid.org.au/spirit-of-the-bush/?fbclid=IwZXh0bgNhZW0CMTAAAR1JxqOdvTpYzRFoxQBTc5lNRzqO-G_2Oa3IfPAeuxGT9QRWes2BUNZYInM_aem_86OKyjq9fxrSeYHHN3Amtw
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SEPTEMBER
4 - Windorah International Yabby Races 

(WDB)
13 - Stonehenge Tennis 

(STAG)
28 - Bronco Branding & Bullock Ride

 (Jundah Rodeo Club) 

OCTOBER 
4-6 - Barcoo Spring Fling 

(Jundah Race Club)

NOVEMBER 
2 - Barcoo Big Bash 

(STAG)
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August 2024 

Windorah Solar Farm and 

Battery Project Update 

 

Windorah solar farm and battery project is set to shine  

Solar farm project stages 

We’re excited to announce that we are on track to 

build the new, modern solar farm and battery storage 

facility at Windorah. The project is being delivered in 

the following stages - see 

Figure 1:  

Decommission Solar 
Concentrator Dishes  

Early works conducted in late 

2023 saw the decommissioning 

and dismantling of the old solar 

concentrator dishes, clearing 

the way for the new solar farm 

and battery facility which will be 

built at the same location.  

Stage 1 – Solar & Battery 
Tenders 

The contracts for the 

construction of the solar farm, 

and provision of the batteries, 

have now been finalised. 

Yurika – another part of Energy 

Queensland – was awarded 

the contract, following a 

competitive tender process, to 

design and build the solar farm 

component of the project.  

So, if during the construction 

phase, you see crews around 

town sporting the Yurika brand, 

give them a wave and make 

them feel welcome!    

One of our experienced battery partners, Penske 

Australia, has been awarded the contract to provide 

the battery units for the Windorah facility. We have 

been working with Penske for some time, as they 

install batteries right across our network at locations 

like up the road at Bedourie.    

Stage 2 – Solar Farm Design & Build 

With these contracts now in place, our Isolated 

Systems team is ready to finalise the design before 

the new solar farm will then start to take shape on the 

ground.  

The Yurika team also visited Windorah recently to 

scope out the site and talk to local suppliers before 

civil and construction works commence.  

Stage 3 – Battery Design & Build 

Stage 3 will involve the design and construction of the 

batteries and inverters. During the design phase the 

team will design how Windorah’s solar, batteries and 

diesel generator interact into a single integrated 

system. Stage 3 commenced in June 2024 and be 

completed in April 2025. 

Stage 4 – Microgrid Construction and 
Commissioning 

The fourth and final stage of the project is system 

integration and commissioning. During this stage, our 

technical experts will test the system to ensure all 

aspects of the intelligent microgrid system are 

integrated and operating properly.  

  

Fig 1 – Project stages. 

Fig 2 – Yurika brand. 
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They will conduct a range of tests to ensure safe 

operations and performance before commissioning 

the system to power the Windorah community. This 

final stage of the project will run from April to 

December 2025.  

Project Timeline 

The early stages of the project are well progressed, 

and construction is scheduled to commence in 

October. The project timeline - see Figure 3 - has the 

facility being fully commissioned and operational by 

the end of 2025.  

Fig 3 – Windorah solar farm and battery facility project timeline.  

 

About the solar farm and battery 

The first stage of the solar farm will comprise of 850 

kilowatts of solar PV - see Figure 4 - which, coupled 

with the battery, is enough to power around 50% of 

Windorah’s total energy needs on the same sized site 

as the previous solar trackers.   

 
Fig 4 – An artist’s impression of the new Windorah solar farm and 

battery facility.   

As well, we’re building 1,000 kilowatt hours of energy 

storage at the facility using batteries. The batteries 

will store excess energy for use after the sun goes 

down. 

In the early stages of the project, the old solar 

trackers were decommissioned and dismantled, 

clearing the way for the new solar farm and battery 

facility to be constructed on the same site adjacent to 

the power station on Quilpie Windorah Road - see 

Figure 5.  

 
Fig 5 – The proposed layout of the new solar farm and battery facility 

adjacent to Windorah’s existing power station.   

The Windorah solar farm and battery project will 

deliver significant benefits, generating clean energy 

from the sun and reducing diesel emissions with an 

anticipated saving of around 150,000 litres of 

diesel each year.  

Stay up to date – visit our project 

webpage  
To keep up to date on the project, visit 

our project website where you can find 

information about the project, including 

our regular project updates and 

frequently asked questions.  

Getting in touch with us  
Still have questions or want to provide 

feedback? You can register for future 

updates via email or SMS, scan the 

QR code or follow this link: 

https://www.ergon.com.au/network/contact-

us/forms/major-project-feedback-form  

You can also contact our Senior Community 

Engagement Advisor, Kate Austin on 1300 653 055 

or email us at: 

NetworkProjectEngagement@energyq.com.au  

 
 

Project website 
QR code. 

Register for 
updates QR 
code. 

https://www.ergon.com.au/network/contact-us/forms/major-project-feedback-form
https://www.ergon.com.au/network/contact-us/forms/major-project-feedback-form
mailto:NetworkProjectEngagement@energyq.com.au



